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March 11, 2013
P. Michael Payne, Chief
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Silver Spring, MD 20910

Dear Mike,
I am writing to comment on the proposed rule regarding regulations and LOAs for the Navy’s
incidental harassment of marine mammals in the Hawai‘i-Southern California Training and
Testing Study Area, with emphasis on training in the Hawai‘i Range Complex (HRC). In
particular, I am writing to suggest: 1) that a exclusion zone for Navy testing and training
activities be established along the west side of the island of Hawai‘i, to protect biologically
important areas recently identified for a number of species that are known or thought to be
susceptible to impacts from Navy sonar; and 2) that calculations of estimated takes and
determination of negligible impacts for recognized insular stocks of bottlenose dolphins in
Hawai‘i be undertaken on a stock-by-stock basis. I outline below the rationale to support each of
these.
As noted in the proposed rule, based in part on studies supported by the Navy in recent years,
there are a number of resident populations of odontocetes off the west side of the island of
Hawai‘i, and biologically important areas for these populations have been identified1. These
include species known or thought to be sensitive to impacts from Navy sonars2: Cuvier’s beaked
whales, Blainville’s beaked whales, melon-headed whales, pygmy killer whales, short-finned
pilot whales, and dwarf sperm whales3. Based on mark-recapture analyses, several of these
populations are known to be quite small4. In addition, satellite tagging work with the main
Hawaiian Islands insular false killer whales has identified the north end of Hawai‘i Island as one
of two large high density areas for this Endangered population5. The proposed rule notes that the
Navy’s exercise reports suggest this area has had a very low historical level of Navy activity, and
as such concludes “that time-area restrictions would not afford much reduction of impacts at this
location and are not necessary at this point”. However, this conclusion presupposes that if Navy
activities were undertaken in the area, on-board mitigation would be effective at avoiding
impacts. Given the long dive-times and cryptic behavior of many of these species (e.g., beaked
whales, dwarf sperm whales, pygmy killer whales) and the fact that Navy operations may occur
at night or in rough conditions where the species are unlikely to be detected visually, even when
they are at the surface, on-board mitigation involving visual observers is likely to be ineffective.
More importantly, it is also likely those individuals and populations that are relatively naïve to
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exposure are the ones that are most at risk6. Given the identification of this biologically
important area for a number of known or potentially sensitive species, and the fact that naïve
populations may be more at risk than those regularly exposed to Navy sonar, an exclusion zone
should be created along the west side of the island of Hawai‘i for Navy sonar training and testing
activities. Since this area is not normally used for Navy training activities, exclusion of it should
not result in any impact on training realism or Navy readiness.
The proposed rule also ignores stock structure when estimating takes for some species in
Hawaiian waters, and thus precludes comparison of estimated takes in relation to estimated
population sizes and determination of whether estimated takes have a negligible impact on
populations. In Table 18 of the proposed rule species-specific takes are noted for the Hawai‘i
stock complex of bottlenose dolphins and the Hawai‘i stock complex of spinner dolphins. These
“stock complexes” reflect five different stocks of bottlenose dolphins and six different stocks of
spinner dolphins in Hawaiian waters7. While no abundance estimates for the different spinner
dolphin stocks are reported in the most recent stock assessment reports, estimates of the
abundance of distinctive individuals in the four insular stocks of bottlenose dolphins, and an
estimate of the total abundance for the Hawai‘i Pelagic stock, are given in the most recent stock
assessment report7. The proportion of distinctive individuals in the insular populations has been
reported8 and thus estimates of abundance for each of the insular stocks could be easily
calculated. Estimates of takes should be calculated and reported on a stock-specific basis in this
case, to allow for an assessment of whether takes may have more than a negligible impact on any
of the stocks.
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this proposed rule.
Best regards,

Robin W. Baird, Ph.D.
Research Biologist
rwbaird@cascadiaresearch.org
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